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Council to Hold Public Hearing on Transfer of 

Parks to Issaquah

The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on August 29th  to take testimony on a proposed ordinance transferring the Klahanie Park, Sammamish Cove Park, Lewis Creek Natural Area, Meerwood Park and Timberlake Park from King County to the City of Issaquah.  

Klahanie Park, Sammamish Cove Park and Lewis Creek Natural Area are currently located within the potential annexation area of the city of Issaquah. Meerwood Park and Timberlake Park are located within the Issaquah city limits at the following locations:  

Klahanie Park: 25000 SE Klahanie Blvd Issaquah WA 98027


Lewis Creek Natural Area: SE Newport Way and 184th Ave SE Issaquah WA 98027


Meerwood Park: SE 47th Pl and 192nd Ave SE Issaquah WA 98008


Sammamish Cove Park: SE 51st St and W Lake Sammamish Rd Issaquah WA 98027


Timberlake Park: West Lake Sammamish Parkway and 182nd Ave SE Bellevue WA 98027

An agreement was reached to make the transfer as part of the county’s Annexation Initiative. The transfer agreement provides for King County to transfer ownership of the facilities upon the effective date of the annexation of the Klahanie community to the city of Issaquah, assuming voters approve a ballot measure in November on whether to annex to the city in 2006. 

Following the transfer, the parks will be used for such and continue to be available to the general public.

Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk/ordinances_advertised.htm.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on August 29, 2005 at 1:30 p.m.  

